
Sabetha Middle School Report 
To: USD 113 BOE Members 

From: Matt Garber 

Date: 6/5/18 

Re: June BOE Meeting Building Report 

 

 

1. 8th Grade Recognition:  Our 8th grade recognition was held on Tuesday, May 15th.  
A ‘Thank You’ to our 8th grade teachers and office staff for organizing this event. 
 

2. SMS Track:  Our Track teams completed their seasons at the League Meet in 
Riverside on Tuesday, May 8th.  Our teams finished as follows:  7th Girls – 3rd, 7th Boys 
– 4th, 8th Girls – 4th and 8th Boys – 8th. 
 

3. 6th Grade ‘Cookie Company’:  On Wednesday, May 9th, our 6th grade students 
participated in the entrepreneur group activity called the ‘Cookie Company’.  
Students were assigned groups and roles.  They developed their product, 
obtained loans and produced and sold their cookies.  This event was organized 
by Dana Michael. 
 

4. 6th Grade Track Meet:  This event was held on Wednesday, May 2nd.  Our 
students competed well.  Thanks to Mrs. Glick and Mr. McAfee for organizing the 
event.  Leah Lukert set new records for both the 400 M and 800 M runs.   
 

5. Student Incentive Days:  On Wednesday, May 16th our 8th graders attended a 
Royals game for their year-end activity.  On Thursday, May 17th our 6th and 7th 
graders participated in events at SMS.  A cookout lunch was served.  Thanks to 
students and staff for making these days memorable! 
 

6. Building Leadership Team:  Our BLT met on Thursday, May 24th to review our past 
activities and plan for next year.  Our team consists of:  Heather Schremmer, 
Debbie Garber, Brent Hayden and Pete Schuetz. 
 

7. 5th Grade Promotion and Transition Meeting:  In conjunction with SES and the 5th 
grade promotion day on Wednesday, April 25th, I held a Transition meeting with 
Parents and Students on this day.  This was a new event to help provide SMS 
related information to incoming students and families. 
 
 

Thanks,  
Matthew D. Garber 
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